
 
WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

 
MAY 8, 2013 

 
 
 
The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, 
May 8, 2013 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 South, 
Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.   
 
Members present:   Ezra Holley, Peter Lindsay, Paul Ranzan, Dr. Arthur Braunwell.  
Also present was Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County Chief REHS, and Mrs. Jeanne 
McBride, Secretary.  Absent:  Linda Kelly. 
 
Dr. Braunwell made the following statement.  “This meeting is being held in compliance 
with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231.  
It has been properly advertised and certified”. 
 
MINUTES 
 
On motion by Mr. Holley, seconded by Mr. Ranzan, the minutes of the meeting of  
May 8, 2013 were approved as presented and ordered filed.  Ayes:  Holley, Lindsay, 
Ranzan and Braunwell.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Kelly. 
 
READING OF REPORTS 
 
 County Health Department   April 2013 
 Sanitarian Michael Plaza   April 2013 
 Registrar                April 2013 
 Secretary     April 2013 
 
Mr. Plaza read the County Health Reports: 
Food establishments inspected with Satisfactory results: 
Space Farms 
Quick check 
Toddiewons second cart 
 
Ames Rubber will discontinue water testing because the population served is still below 
the 25 non-transient.persons. 
 
An oil spill was reported at 83 Unionville Road, upon inspection it was 3 gallon 
containers with oil and one 5 gallon container.  The oil was removed; no leaking oil was 
located on site.  No further action was required. 



 
The Sussex Wantage Swim Club is asking for the State of NJ for a year extension to 
being the system into compliance. 
 
NJDEP bureau of Safe drinking water inspections: 
Quick Stop Deli 
Sussex Motel 
Rolling Hills Motel 
Royal Pontiac Buick 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:  
Public Health Alert:  NJDOH Urges Providers to remain vigilant for measles:  NYC 
DOHMH alert of 5 measles case in past month. 
Public Health Advisory:  Resources available for preparing for and responding to 
bombing events. 
Public Health Info:  Mold guidelines for New Jersey Residents. 
Public Health Update:  Respiratory virus surveillance report week ending April 13, 2013. 
Public Health Info:  Upcoming Recreational Bathing Season. 
Dentistry From the Heart. 
  
DISCUSSION OF REPORTS and CORRESPONDENCE 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
The Board discussed charging a fee for soil logs on septic alterations.  Currently Wantage 
does not charge a fee for soil logs on alterations, only new septics, many towns in Sussex 
County charge.  Mr. Lindsay felt due to the ecomomy we should not place undue 
hardship on residents.  The Board agreed.   Dr. Braunwell stated that we should revisit 
this again next year due to the fact that most of the soil logs are performed on alterations 
not new septic’s. 
 
ADJOURNMENT  
Mr. Holley made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Lindsay. 
Ayes:  Holley, Lindsay, Ranzan and Braunwell.  yes.  CARRIED.  Nays:  None.  Absent: 
Kelly. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne M. McBride, Secretary, Board of Health 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


